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News Letter No 27

April 2011

Dear Members and Supporters,
Village Green Application

At long last, and after what seems an age since the second Village Green application over the northern part of Coombe Wood was submitted, we have now received notification from Essex County Council (ECC) confirming the arrangements for a Public Inquiry to decide upon the application. The Inquiry will commence on Tuesday 14th June 2011 and will probably take place at the Castle Point Council offices in Kiln Road; the venue has still to be confirmed by ECC.  Three days have been set aside by ECC for the duration of the Inquiry, and whilst the specific details and process of the hearing will be announced by the Independent Inspector at the opening of the Inquiry, we understand that it will be conducted along the following lines.

The Inquiry will be Non Statutory.

Start time is normally 10.00am, with a normal finish time of 5.00pm (unless business deems otherwise), with a lunch break of 1 hour.  There will be a morning and afternoon break of approx.10mins.

The Inspector will more than likely have conducted a personal on-site visit prior to the commencement of the Inquiry, and will normally conduct a further on-site visit at some stage during the Inquiry, with an invitation to all interested parties to accompany him on the visit.

The calling of witnesses in support of the application will probably follow the Inspector’s opening remarks and the opening statements by both the applicant and objector, or their representative if they are being legally represented. The committee has arranged for a significant number of witnesses to appear on behalf of the application, and we would estimate that witnesses will commence giving evidence from some time in the first morning and probably continue until the second day. 
We are issuing a separate communication on this aspect of the hearing to all of our witnesses and which will provide further detail of the process and hopefully answer any questions they may have in this regard.

The Inspector, having collected all the evidence presented at the Inquiry, will issue a report and recommendations to ECC approx. eight weeks after the hearing. This in turn will be passed to all parties by ECC, and the recommendation will normally be ratified by ECC at a later Development and Regulation Committee meeting in their Chelmsford offices.    
On behalf of the applicant, Eileen Peck, your Committee has made arrangements for significant legal representation both during the preparation and submission of the application at the hearing. We are confident that this will provide the best possible chance of success 

Your committee would urge you, as a member and supporter of Friends of Coombe Wood to attend the Council offices if not for the whole of the 3 day process, at least some time during the Inquiry. Although your attendance may not have a direct impact on the decision of the Inspector, any demonstration of support and concern as to the future of Coombe Wood can only be seen as a positive sign to the Inspector that the community does care about the outcome of the Inquiry. It will also provide a significant amount of support to your Committee who have been quite dedicated in all of the preparation leading up to this Inquiry.

 That is probably enough detail at the moment; the Committee has an awful amount of paperwork to get ready in time for the hearing, which has to be exchanged between all parties some time ahead of the hearing date. However, if there is any further information you may want at this time, please feel free to call upon anybody from the committee.

Let us all hope for a successful outcome to the Inquiry, 

Your  Committee.        
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